Bradys Bend Historical Society Newsletter 2010

P O Box 451
East Brady, PA 16028

April 2010 Vol 29 No 1

Greetings!

It's a beautiful day here in Brady's Bend, and we've been enjoying the sunny days and beautiful flowers. The over-three-feet of snow we got this winter has resulted in emerald green grass, bright tulips and daffodils, and breathtaking magnolias and other ornamental trees.

The ice was not a problem this year - we had a late freeze and the snow brought the water level high enough to wash it out with no fuss. Our problem this year was what to do with all the snow once we shoveled, plowed and used our snow blowers - there was a LOT of it, but the big dump piles are just a memory now!

This past year, as always, we say goodbye to some of our members. Dolores Campbell, Harriet Haugh, Ada Farone, Lillian Curran, Shirley McElroy and Almeda Kamerer were among those whose passing was reported to us.

We hope you'll find time to join us for activities and meetings this year, so mark the dates on your calendars (see below). There is a change this year. MEETINGS WILL BE HELD ON THE FOURTH THURSDAY OF THE MONTH AT 6:30 PM.

Finally, a reminder. If your newsletter has a FORWARDED sticker on it from the Post Office, you MUST tell us your new

address or you won't get a newsletter next year. Just drop us an email at dmcc1018@windstream.net or send a card to the above address. And if you aren't a life member, your dues of \$2.00 are due by August 31. Thanks for your attention to these details!



This postcard is labeled "East Brady Glass Plant, East Brady PA" and is postmarked Sept 2, 1909 6 PM but the city is not legible. The note is in a very neat hand, addressed to "Miss Mary Fogle, East Brady PA AFD#1" and the message reads, "9/2/09 It will be on Saturday that I go to your place, for Uncle Gabe has to help thresh on Friday. I am having a good time here. Amy" The edge of the postcard proclaims,"Pub by Mrs L B Guth, East Brady PA. Made in Germany."